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USDA Policy, Information & Implementation Memos 
· SP17-2017 - Paid Lunch Equity: Guidance for School Year 2017-18

· SP15-2017 - Flexibility for the Target 2 Sodium Requirements for School Year 2017-2018

· SP14-2017 - Demonstration Project for Non-Congregate Feeding for Outdoor Summer Meal Sites Experiencing Excessive Heat with Q & As

· SP13-2017 - Release of the FNS-828 Paid Lunch Price Data for School Year 2015-2016

I. Paid Lunch Price data for School Year 2015-2016
Additional Topics                   
· 2017 Summer Food Services Program (SFSP) Annual Training

· Unpaid Meal Charges USDA Webinar
· New Manager Mondays are back!
Resources
· School Nutrition Programs Administrative Handbook
· Make it Local; Recipes for Alaska’s Children cookbook (Revised)
· Standardized Recipes for Schools

Grant Opportunities 
· Native Communities with Farm to School
· Growing Healthy Alaska Kids: Farm to Summer Meal Site Sub-Grants for Child Nutrition Programs 

· Washington Dairy Council 
· School Grants for Healthy Kids 
USDA Policy, Information & Implementation Memos
· SP17-2017 - Paid Lunch Equity: Guidance for School Year 2017-18 This memorandum was released in February’s bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy provides information for SFAs on the PLE requirements. Please note the Alaska Child Nutrition Program staff complete the required reporting for the schools districts PLE. PLE data is then provided to the SFAs around April of each year.
· SP15-2017 - Flexibility for the Target 2 Sodium Requirements for School Year 2017-2018 This memorandum was released in February’s bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy is to help address these operational challenges, FNS is offering additional flexibility to SFAs in implementing the Target 2 requirements in SY 2017-2018.
· SP14-2017 - Demonstration Project for Non-Congregate Feeding for Outdoor Summer Meal Sites Experiencing Excessive Heat with Q & As This memorandum was released in February’s bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy is extending the Non-Congregate Feeding for Outdoor Summer Meal Sites Experiencing Excessive Heat. Additionally this policy has Q & As to help give guidance to those SFAs effected by excessive heat.

· SP13-2017 - Release of the FNS-828 Paid Lunch Price Data for School Year 2015-2016
This memorandum was released in February’s bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo is releasing the Paid Lunch Price Data for School Year 2015-2016 for all states.
Additional Topics
· 2017 Summer Food Services Program (SFSP) Annual Training
Interested in sponsoring SFSP? Annual training is required in order to be an eligible sponsor and receive reimbursement in summer 2017.

· Distance training via WebEx for all non-school sponsors, new and returning, will be held on Thursday, April 13, 2017.

· Distance training via WebEx for all school district sponsors, new and returning, will be held on Thursday, April 20, 2017.
· In person training will be held in Anchorage at the BP Energy Center at 900 E. Benson Blvd. on Tuesday, May 2, 2017. This is an all-day training for new and returning sponsors. The Residence Inn Marriott is across the parking lot if you need hotel accommodations. 

Please submit the training registration to Cyde.Coil@alaska.gov by March 31, 2017. You can locate the training registration form under the February Bulletin. WebEx login and dial-in information will be sent out via email prior to the training date(s).
· Unpaid Meal Charges As a reminder, SFAs are required to have a local meal charge policy in place no later than July 1, 2017. More information and best practices may be found on the Unpaid Meal Charges webpage: http://www.fns.usda.gov/school-meals/unpaid-meal-charges.
USDA Webinar: Unpaid Meal Charges: Local Charge Policy Requirement
· 
Tuesday, April 4 │ Register here. 


School Food Authorities are required to have an unpaid meal policy in place for school year 2017–2018. This webinar will include an overview of the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) work regarding unpaid meal charges, an overview of local meal charge policies, and time for Q&A. Visit USDA’s Unpaid Meal Charges website for USDA’s current resources, including guidance, handbooks, checklists, and a Q&A.
· New Manager Mondays are back! We are happy to announce the New Manager’s Monday teleconference audios stated up again, these audios are not trainings but more of a platform for new and current staff to call in and ask questions, hear about resources, discuss processes or issues with a process, and receive reminders of program reports or deadlines.
Every-other Monday at 1:30 pm we will cover different program topics that are taking place at the time or coming up soon. The next Monday’s topic will be March 20th The topic will be on: CEP-Enrollment Review and SRM submissions
To join the call dial: 1-800-315-6338

Use the Access Code: 87091
We look forward to you joining us!
eLearning:

https://education.alaska.gov/ELearning/ you may watch many useful trainings, which can credit towards your Professional Standards training hours. 

Resources
· School Nutrition Programs Administrative Handbook Alaska Child Nutrition is proud to announce our release of the School Nutrition Programs Administrative Handbook. This handbook and several other helpful resources have been sent out to all School Food Authorities (SFAs), however if you would like your own copy or to view it you may find it at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP.html School Year 2016-2017 labeled NEW.
· Make it Local; Recipes for Alaska’s Children cookbook (Revised) Revisions have been made to several recipes in the Make it Local; Recipes for Alaska’s Children cookbook. 
The revised cookbook and separate recipe pages can be seen on the CNP webpage, please use the links below:

Menu Resources

Revised Cookbook:

https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/cookbook/Make_It_Local_2ndPrinting.pdf
Revised Recipes:

https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/cookbook/Revs_Recipes_Make_It_Local_Cookbook.pdf
· Standardized Recipes for Schools USDA’s Food, Nutrition and Consumer Services just released 50 new, mouth-watering recipes for school chefs on our What’s Cooking? USDA Mixing Bowl website.  Some are existing USDA recipes that have been updated, while others are brand new recipes that students will love.  These tasty, kid-approved recipes are tailored for large quantity food service operations in 25, 50, or 100 portions.  Each recipe includes a nutritional breakdown as well as crediting information on how the recipe contributes toward updated meal pattern requirements for the National School Lunch Program and other USDA Child Nutrition Programs.

The 50 recipes include main dishes and side dishes featuring more nutrient-rich ingredients such as whole grains, dark green, red/orange vegetables, and beans/legumes than ever before.  An additional 150 recipes are being developed and will be posted throughout the next year!  These recipes will provide a ready-to-go resource for school nutrition professionals looking for delicious, nutrient-rich dishes that will make it easy to meet meal pattern requirements and satisfy hungry kids.

Link to the complete set of recipes here: http://www.fns.usda.gov/usda-standardized-recipe
Grant Opportunities
	


· The Seed Change in Native Communities with Farm to School project aims to expand farm to school activities (procurement of local and traditional foods, school gardens, and food and agriculture education) in Native communities as a strategy to leverage community-wide initiatives towards building food security and food sovereignty and towards revitalizing use of traditional foods. The project will provide five Native schools a mini- grant in the amount of $5,900 to expand and promote farm to school. 

Eligible entities are as follows:

· Native schools will be selected through an open application process to partner on this project. 

· Eligible schools will include those operated by the Bureau of Indian Education (on-and off-reservation schools) as well as public, tribal, and charter schools serving a majority (50% or more) children of Native origin. 

· Schools must be organized and operated as an IRS-designated 501(c)(3) nonprofit or organized for charitable purposes in the U.S. or abroad. This includes 501(c)(3) public charities and private foundations, government entities, fiscally sponsored organizations, 501(c)(4) social welfare organizations, incorporated organizations with exemption pending, and other organizations with a qualifying tax status. Schools must not be prohibited from receiving funds from the U.S. 

· One representative from the applicant school must be available to attend NFSN’s Annual Meeting May 2-3, 2017 in Denver, Colorado (expenses are covered through the $5,900 mini-grant).

· Applicants must document the need for financial support in order to undertake the proposed farm to school activities.

· Applicants must document need for technical support to undertake the proposed farm to school activities.

· Applicants must have some level of previous experience in farm to school (experience with school gardens, food and agriculture education, and/or local, traditional food procurement).

· Applicants must be ready and committed to scaling up and institutionalizing previous farm to school efforts. 
The Request for Applications can be found here:
http://www.farmtoschool.org/our-work/native-communities#NativeRFA 
The Application Deadline is Wednesday, March 22, 2017 at 6pm ET.
If you have any questions please contact me via email at john@farmtoschool.org or by phone 715-209-8536 (please leave a detailed voicemail with your name, number and tribal organization).

Kind regards,


John Patrick
Program Manager

National Farm to School Network

Regular Working Hours 10am - 3:30pm Central Time

Wisconsin - north central U.S. upper Midwest Great Lakes region

715-209-8536
john@farmtoschool.org
Explore our new website: 

www.farmtoschool.org
· Growing Healthy Alaska Kids: Farm to Summer Meal Site Sub-Grants for Child Nutrition Programs 
Alaska State Department of Education and Early Development Child Nutrition Programs is in the second year of our Team Nutrition Grant that provides mini-grants to Child Nutrition Programs that operate in the summer.   There were some good outcomes from last summer’s grantees and we hope to have more this summer.  

US Department of Agriculture (USDA) strongly encourages gardening projects and incorporation of local foods into meal programs.  The Farm to Summer Meal Sites Program will be actively building healthier nutrition environments by engaging children in fun and interactive nutrition education that is specific to their local food system, such as growing, harvesting, and/or cooking local foods.  This project will be accessible to an array of participating programs including:

· Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP)        

· Child Care Centers

· Sponsor of Family Day Care Homes

· National School Lunch Program (NSLP)

· Resident Child Care Institutions

· Summer School

· Seamless Summer Program

· Summer Food Service Program (SFSP)
It is our intent to provide funding, up to $750 per summer meal site or $150 per family day care homes, to help purchase gardening supplies, containers, and other materials. USDA nutrition education gardening curriculum will be provided to selected sites.  If you are interested in applying or have any questions, please email Jodie.anderson@alaska.gov or call 907.761.3854.  Application deadline is February 17, 2017. Learn more here. Or:  http://dnr.alaska.gov/ag/FarmToSchool/2017_FarmToSummerMealSite_Application.pdf
· Washington Dairy Council offers two grants:
· Fuel Up to Play 60 (FUTP60) Grant: Increase the health and wellness of your students with up to $4,000 to implement sustainable physical fitness and nutrition strategies for your entire school. We can fund multiple schools within a district. Please contact us for more information. Fuel Up to Play 60 details. 
· Breakfast Grant: Increase your school breakfast participation! Up to $7,000 is available to support the enhancement and marketing of your school or school district's breakfast program. Support the learning in your district by implementing "recess before lunch". Funds are available to help build your existing program or start a new one. Please contact us for more information.
· School Grants for Healthy Kids $2500 grants for NSLP schools to purchase fresh (preferably local) fruits and vegetables. See website for more information and application: http://www.chefannfoundation.org/programs-and-grants/project-produce/. 
	Calendar of Upcoming Events & Deadlines

	February 15, 2017                 On-Site Self-Monitoring Reviews for Counting and Claiming Due
April 1st                                  SRM should be completed for current enrollment data

April 1st                                  Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) data should be pulled for CEP

                                               applications 



In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.  

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits.  Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.  Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English.

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: 

(1)
mail: 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; 

(2) 
fax:
(202) 690-7442; or 

(3) 
email: program.intake@usda.gov.
This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
LEAs are required, by regulation, to keep Bulletins, Instructions, and USDA Policy Memorandums for reference and to apply immediately the appropriate instruction to agency programs. Call Child Nutrition Programs if you need further clarification.
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